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Mitch Galatioto                                Retired (C+)                 (636) 734-6322                   

Dave Evans                                      Retired                         (636) 448-4800 
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Minutes of the Phantom Flyers RC Club meeting on 18 January 2021 

 

The meeting occurred via Zoom and was opened by VP Dan Dierking at 6:30 PM.  Nine members were 
present.  President Bill Ahrens is in quarantine, in a hotel in South Korea.  Bill may be allowed to return to 
the US in late March. 

Don Grzina led a tech session where he described cutting a replacement carbon fiber landing gear plate for 
his Acuity pattern plane.  Apparently the “Yak Spit” that was used as adhesive in the manufacturing of the 
stock plywood gear plate was insufficiently cured.  Don found a local shop that would use their water jet 
cutter to cut out the plate but this resulted in severe delamination’s around holes.  Don then cut and drilled 
his own plate using a 1/8” carbide router bits and carbide table saw blade.  The morale of the story is never 
pay someone to screw your stuff up when you can screw it up yourself for free.  Actually, Don’s replacement 
plate looks well up to his fine standards of fabrication. 

Secretary Report – We now have 27 regular members. A motion passed to accept the minutes of the 
December meeting as reported in the Carrier Wave. 

Treasurer's report – Jose reports we have about a $3600 surplus (over and above the $5000 needed for field 
lease) 

Safety Officers Report – Safety Officer Dave Evans has nothing to report. 

Field Manager – Field Manager Don Grzina also had nothing to report. 

Activities Chair - Chris is putting together a contest schedule.  Tentatively it includes: 

- First weekend in May a Tailgate Swap Meet at the field ($5 per car) 
- May 22nd a repeat of our very successful Fall Open House.   
- June 5 Fun Fly?   
- June 26 (at Spirits)  Spirits will put on an EDF time trial, sounds interesting. 

July 17 Fun Fly/Electric Fly - in,   
- Aug EDF Fly IN?   
- Wright Flyers joint FF's?  

This is just the start.  Chris will be coordinating with Wright Flyers and other clubs. We'll have a January 
Snow Fly this Saturday (January 23) at 11. 

Old Business 

Looking for other ideas for generating club funds.  In particular for the day when we need to replace the red 
mower.  The club approved a $100 membership fee at the spring open house.  Only NEW members, new to 
the club will be eligible for the membership and they will need to be present at the Open House. 

Dan Dierking has been revamping the club website and it will go live soon. 

All these events will need cracks in the runway filled.  There was a discussion of crack filler for runway.  We 
will look for other options, but we have tried quite a few.   

New Business - No new business was raised 

Motion to adjourn was passed at 7:14 PM. 

 

Ed White 

Phantom Flyers RC Secretary 

 

 

 

 



 

Our Seasonal Non-Flying Time 

 

Club members have been busy prepping and/or repairing models for the 2021 

Flying Season. 

‘Don Grzina led a tech session where he described cutting a replacement carbon fiber landing gear plate for 

his Acuity pattern plane’.   

Very impressive work by Mr. Grzina! 

    

 

   



 

Frozen Fingers Fly-in January 23 2021 

 

Due to the weather conditions on January 1the Frozen Fingers was wisely rescheduled.   

Photos and drone pictures pulled from Facebook and I believe it is the work of Dan Dierking. 

 

 

               

 

 

 

This batch of photos are from Dan Sundman. 
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GSLMA Report (supplied by Harold Weaver) 

Kevin, 

I attended the GSLMA meeting last night by telephone (haven't been able to talk them into using 
Zoom). The message below and attachment are the treasurer's report.  It was a short meeting and 
there was not anything exciting.  



 

 



 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 
 
 

 

 

   

 

       

 
 

 
http://phantomflyersrc.com/   
https://www.facebook.com/Phantom-Flyers-RC-Club-139791882811519/ 
 
Check there for the back issues of the Carrier Wave Newsletter, mowing schedule, event calendar 
and club roster/contact information (handy for mowing). 
 

 

Articles, pictures and tech notes for publishing in the Carrier Wave are always appreciated. Let us 

know what you are building, repairing or flying!  

 

Send them to: 

kevcox@charter.net 

http://phantomflyersrc.com/
https://www.facebook.com/Phantom-Flyers-RC-Club-139791882811519/
mailto:kevcox@charter.net

